All Saints Orthodox Christian Church

210 Susquehanna Ave. PO Box 207 Olyphant, PA. 18447

Fr. Paul Schellbach, Acting Rector

336-314-1255 (Cell). mswpadre@gmail.com

Office Hours: 9-4, Monday thru Friday

www.allsaintsolyphant.org

17th Sunday After Pentecost. October 20, 2013

Greatmartyr Artemius

Please come forward to the Ambo at the end of Liturgy for a weekly blessing: any birthdays, anniversaries, names days or travelers. A list of the Perpetual Calendar will continue to be in the hall to put your first and last name at the designated day (and date if desired) for celebrations.

We are in the process of creating a church school roster and also a shut-in/homebound roster. We will be passing out a Data Sheet for you to update your address, phone, emails, etc. Please get this back to Fr. Paul or council members ASAP. Thank you.

See information on the easel before going in hall about the 125th anniversary of SS Cyril and Methodius Ukrainian Church with activities October 26-27; St. Tikhon's Fall lecture series; the Institute of Christian Education event at Antiochian Village. The diocese is looking for a woman to be on a response team for any sexual misconduct if any should arise. See Fr. Paul for further information.

This past week St. Francis of Assisi Soup Kitchen sent us a letter in which I will read.

Month of October Education Corner: Prayer of the Hours & Fr. Paul will discuss clergy retreat from the previous week on the Kenosis of dying by Dr. Daniel Henshaw. A few of us attended the St. Tikhon's Education series this past Tuesday which dealt with taking care of the elderly. This was very interesting. They are asking for 2 cakes for the October 29th talk. If anyone is interested please see Fr. Paul.

Harvest Party October 25 at 6PM. See Tanya Carrelle for assistance. Fr. Paul and Patty are signed up for the end of every month to do coffee hour. We will be providing a celebration cake the end of each month. Julia Cohen has provided a coffee hour list which is located on the easel and in the kitchen. Please check the list if you are able to help with a week.

Next Sunday will be a memorial service after Liturgy for October remembrances. This includes Infant Loss and Remembrance Day which was October 15th. This past week I visited Ellen Ruck, John Maska, and the Perechansky's. Please keep Patty in your prayers as she starts work and for safe traveling.

Saturday Vespers 6PM; Sunday Divine Liturgy 9AM

Prayers: Marien, Betty, John & Amelia for health and recovery.

HAVE A BLESSED WEEK!